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SUBJECT/TITLE
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Rep. Steve Nunn

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 dog wardens; fiscal courts; animal shelters/pounds

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

This bill amends KRS 258.095 to define "designated license facility"; amends KRS 258.119 to clarify that the Animal Control and Care Fund may receive state appropriations, and changes the uses for which the fund may spend moneys. 

It amends KRS 258.135 to allow designated license facilities to sell dog licenses, collect license fees, and be recompensed for doing so, and changes the date for the fees to be sent to the Department of Agriculture from monthly to quarterly. It amends KRS 258.185 to change the date of reporting license sales from monthly to quarterly and amends KRS 258.215 to change the holding period for impounded dogs from seven days to five days.

It provides that all moneys from the Animal Control and Care Fund are to go to the Animal Control Advisory Board (current statute provides for 50% to go to the Board and 50% to go to the eligible counties).

It repeals KRS 258.121 (Animal Shelter Trust fund) and provides that any money remaining in the Animal Shelter Trust Fund be transferred to the Animal Control and Care Fund. 

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The actual fiscal impact will be minimal. The source of revenue for the Animal Control and Care Fund was to have been a surtax on pet food. This surtax did not become law, but appropriations were made ($25,000 to the Animal Control and Care Fund and $25,000 to the Animal Shelter Trust Fund). To date, these funds have not been spent. Hence, the provisions of this bill as they relate to the use (by counties) of these particular funds will have no actual fiscal impact on counties because they have not, in fact, received or budgeted these funds.

There will be a very minimal positive fiscal impact as a consequence of provisions which establish quarterly reporting and payment by counties to the state, rather than monthly. There may also be some positive minimal impact as a consequence of establishing "designated license facilities" to provide dogs licenses (current statute provides that dog wardens are responsible for issuing licenses). In fact, licenses are often issued by persons other than dog wardens, but having this option in statute may increase the use/convenience of this procedure and result in more licensing/revenue.

Finally, in certain localities there may be a moderate positive impact on local dog control operations as a consequence of the creation of statewide training programs for dog wardens and animal control workers (using applicant need as one of the criteria for distribution of training funds), reimbursement of costs for pre-exposure rabies vaccinations for animal control and care workers, and grants to counties to set up animal control programs.
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